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approved by the Tribal Council, show-
ing precisely how the Tribe will spend 
the money; 

(c) Supporting documentation for the 
budgets required by paragraph (b) of 
this section, and 

(d) A certification stating that the 
Tribe will use the funds in accordance 
with budgets submitted under this sec-
tion. 

§ 183.12 How long will it take to re-
ceive a decision? 

Within 30 days of receiving the infor-
mation required by § 183.11 we will ap-
prove your request if it complies with 
the Settlement Act and this part. If we 
disapprove your request we will do so 
in writing and will provide you with 
the reasons for disapproval. 

§ 183.13 What would cause the Sec-
retary to disapprove a request? 

We will only disapprove a request for 
distribution of income from the Lease 
Fund if the request does any of the fol-
lowing: 

(a) Fails to provide the documents 
identified in § 183.5; 

(b) Fails to provide reports required 
under §§ 183.15 and 183.16; or 

(c) Includes a use requested or writ-
ten budget that does not comply with a 
specific provision of the Settlement 
Act or this part. 

LIMITATIONS 

§ 183.14 What limits are there on how 
the Tribe can spend funds? 

(a) The Tribe must spend income dis-
tributed from the Lease Fund only in 
accordance with a written budget sub-
mitted under § 183.5. 

(b) The Tribe must not spend the in-
come from the Lease Fund to make per 
capita payments to members of the 
Tribe. 

Subpart D—Reports 
§ 183.15 Must the Tribe submit any re-

ports? 
Yes. The Tribe must submit the fol-

lowing reports after receiving funds 
under this part: 

(a) An Annual Report, that must be 
submitted no later than December 31 of 
each year; and 

(b) A Financial Audit, that must be 
submitted no later than March 1 of 
each year. 

§ 183.16 What information must be in-
cluded in the Tribe’s annual report? 

The Tribe’s annual report must con-
tain the following information: 

(a) An accounting of the expenditures 
of funds distributed to the Tribe from 
the Trust Fund or the Lease Fund for 
the preceding 12 months; 

(b) A description, in detail, of how 
the Tribe has used the funds distrib-
uted from the Trust Fund or the Lease 
Fund consistently with the require-
ments in the Settlement Act, this part, 
and the budget approved by the Tribal 
Council and the Secretary; and 

(c) Sufficient documentation for us 
to determine that the Tribe has satis-
fied the requirements of paragraph (b) 
of this section. 

Subpart E—Liability 

§ 183.17 If expenditures under this 
part lead to a claim or cause of ac-
tion, who is liable? 

The Tribe may be liable. The United 
States must not be liable for any claim 
or cause of action arising from the 
Tribe’s use or expenditure of monies 
distributed from the Trust Fund or the 
Lease Fund. 

§ 183.18 Information collection re-
quirements 

The information collection require-
ments contained in this part do not 
meet the requirements of ‘‘ten or more 
persons’’ annually; therefore, the Office 
of Management and Budget does not 
need to clear the collection. You may 
direct comments concerning this infor-
mation collection to the Bureau of In-
dian Affairs, Information Collection 
Control Officer, 1849 C Street, NW, 
Washington, DC 20240. 
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